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Denise Weiner 
Memorial Fund 
Established 

To assist foreign graduate stu- 
dents to participate in AAAS 
meetings, the Association has 
established a fund in memory of 
Denise Weiner, a staff member 
of the Office of International 
Science from 1978 until her 
death in the fall of 1985. 

As coordinator of the AAAS 
Consortium of Affiliates for In- 
ternational Programs, Weiner 
was the driving force behind its 
many achievements. She also 
served as coeditor, with Archana 

Sharma of the University of Cal- 
cutta, of the Newsletter of the 
Continuing Committee on the 
Role of Scientific and Engineer- 
ing Societies in Development. 
Her impact on these and a wide 
variety of other AAAS interna- 
tional programs will be felt for 
many years to come. Her contri- 
butions to better relations be- 
tween AAAS and foreign scien- 
tific and engineering communi- 
ties included arranging for for- 
eign graduate students to attend 

AAAS annual meetings and 
R&D colloquiums. 

The Denise Weiner Memorial 
has been established to further 
the work in which she believed. 
Contributions to the fund, made 
payable to AAAS, and notated 
"Denise Weiner Memorial," 
should be sent to Department 
1043 at the AAAS address. 

PacificIArctic 
Divisions 
Reminder 

The Pacific and Arctic Divi- 
sions of the AAAS will meet 
jointly at the University of Brit- 
ish Columbia, 8 to 13 June 
1986. The meeting will occur 
during Expo86, a world's fair 
celebrating Vancouver's centen- 
nial. 

Among the meeting symposia 
are those on the Consequences 
of Disarmament; Cultural Plu- 
ralism and Health Care on the 
Pacific Rim; Long-Term Man- 
agement of High-Level Radio- 
active Nuclear Waste; Recent 
Advances in the Ecology of Arc- 
tic Fishes; and Integrating Re- 
mote Sensing Information into 
Resource Management. 

Geoffrey G. E. Scudder, presi- 
dent of the Pacific Division and 
professor of zoology, University 
of British Columbia, will pre- 
sent the presidential lecture, 
"Canada's Galhpagos: The 
Queen Charlotte Islands." Oth- 
er public lectures will be on 
"Flying Machines: Natural and 
Otherwise," "Flora of British 
Columbia," "History of Canadi- 
an-Alaskan Boundary Survey," 
and "It's Time We Made Evolu- 
tion Respectable!" 

A number of field trips will be 
available, including those to 
Hell's Gate, Victoria, and the 
Lower Fraser Valley. 

For further information con- 
tact the Pacific Division AAAS, 
California Academy of Sciences, 
Golden Gate Park, San Francis- 
co, California 941 18 (tele- 
phone: 415-752-1554), or the 
Arctic Division AAAS, Geo- 
physical Institute, University of 
Alaska, Fairbanks, Alaska 99701 
(telephone: 907-474-7371). 

Problems with 
Promotional 
Mailings 

If you recently received a pro- 
motional mailing from the Asso- 
ciation, please accept our apolo- 
gies. 

The Membership Office does 
its best to screen current mem- 
bers from the mailing lists we 
use, but the computer merge/ 
purge process is not perfect. 
Any slight variation in a mem- 
ber's name or address will result 
in the computer failing to iden- 
tify the duplication. This spring 
we appear to have had more 
problems than usual with this 
process. 

We are investigating the 
problems and will make every 
effort to ensure that they do not 
happen again. If you received 
one of our mailings, please re- 
turn it to the AAAS Member- 
ship Office with a recent label 
from Science. We will place your 
name on an additional suppres- 
sion file, so that you will not get 
future direct mail promotions. 
Thank you for your understand- 
ing. 
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